A note on my Goddess writings and why I write them… 
Much of the writings I have published on Panthea came about due to my own personal journeys – due to things I was trying to figure out for myself. Some of them are documents used within my circle and others are things I thought would be useful to other Goddessian parents. None of them are meant to be preachy or seen as some kind of absolute truth. These are my truths. Those of you who may share some of the same truths are welcome to use them as you see fit within the confines of your groups/homes/etc. so long as you give credit. Those of you who may think I am a daffy woman are welcome to debate your views with me and those who visit this website. Please use the comments form under each post to do this. 

In Her Service,

Grian DeBandia

